






From: Mark Lindhorst
To: Michelle Claviter-Tveit; Donald Rigney
Subject: FW: NELSON VARIANCE NEAR THE COOK AIRPORT
Date: Tuesday, May 7, 2024 7:48:33 AM

Please place in Nelson folder.

From: City Admin <cityadmin@cookmn.us> 
Sent: Monday, May 6, 2024 3:53 PM
To: Mark Lindhorst <LindhorstM@StLouisCountyMN.gov>
Cc: Dep Clerk <depclerk@cookmn.us>; Airport <airport@cookmn.us>
Subject: NELSON VARIANCE NEAR THE COOK AIRPORT

WARNING: External email. Please verify sender before opening attachments or clicking on links.

Mark,

Our office received the variance notification for a property near the Cook
Airport.  The Applicant is a Brian Nelson from Chisholm and the parcel code is
350-0010-04196. 

I have communicated with S.E.H. (Melissa Underwood) who is our aviation
engineer and she stated the following:  I don't have any concerns with building
on this property as long as they are not building structures that are more than
150 feet above the runway elevation. If there is going to be something that
large, I think we should evaluate if that would impact the approach procedures
to the primary runway.

I wanted to share these comments before your variance hearing.  If you have
any concerns, please contact our office at 218-666-2200 or reply to this email. 

Hope things are well. 

Theresa Martinson, MCMC
Administrator-Clerk/Treasurer
City of Cook
127 South River Street
P.O. Box 155
Cook, MN  55723

Phone:     218-666-2200



Fax:         218-666-0004

Email:      cityadmin@cookmn.us

“The supreme quality of leadership is integrity.” –Dwight D. Eisenhower


